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 A Note from the Editor 

       (IMPORTANT) 
 

Need to fill the FINANCIAL SECRETARY position 

 

It is necessary for Tim Bruner to reduce his responsibilities as Financial Secretary. It is 

very important to start the process of someone or a couple of individuals coming 

forward to fill the position. The position is not difficult but does take time.  

 

The best situation is the position is fully transitioned by July 1, 2018.  

 

Please call Mark Glatter-308-440-8630 or Tim Bruner-402-202-5095 if you have any 

interest in the position. 

 

Tim has done a great job over the past years and we appreciate all he has done.  I 

know there are several member who can do this job; so step up and take a look and 

see what is involved.   

When you see Tim thank him for a job well done.  

 

The                                 

Bulletin 

 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/


 

                A Message from your Council Grand Knight 

Mark Glatter 
   Brother Knights, 

 

        Thanks to all the members who volunteer for the breakfasts, wedding 

receptions, bingo and any other Knight-related activities.  You are all very much 

appreciated!  We could not do it without all your help...and continued help!  A 

special recognition to Joe McTygue who has worked countless hours to help 

manage the hall.  Thanks so much Joe for all you do!  As we are just getting 

started with this New Fiscal Year, we need some help replacing some members 

who want or need to step down at this time.  We appreciate very much all the help 

they have given over the years.  Currently we need a Council Director (who deals 

with public relations, fraternalism, cultural and social issues, blood donors, and 

athletics) and a Co-Youth Director (who deals with youth groups) and a Financial 

Secretary.  If any of you could fill any of these positions please call me at 440-

8630.  Please attend the next meeting which will be Monday, August 28th @ 

7:30pm with social hour and steak dinner before the meeting.  One topic of 

discussion will be the CMO's changing the name of the hall per request of 

Supreme.  Hope to see you all there! 

 

Mark Glatter GK 

 
 

 

 



A Message from the desk of Fr. Art 
        Dear Knights- 

Just a word of gratitude to those knights who have completed terms of leadership and 

service as officers of our great fraternal order.  Your generous self-giving have 

continued to steer the ship in a good direction.   Thank you for your many hours of self-

sacrifice.  

 And, of course, a word of gratitude to those now newly installed officers.  God bless you for your “yes” 
and may the Holy Spirit lead and guide you in the good work you now undertake. 
  
Our hearts and prayers go out to Dave Glatter and the Glatter family.  Dave is a remarkable man whose 
life is built on a deep faith in God.  This positions him well for the weeks and months of recovery and 
healing that lie before him.  Our prayers for you Dave.  God bless you with healing and wholeness. 
  
School has begun and Fall is around the corner.  Here we go… 
  
Blessings and Peace, 
  
Fr. Art Faesser 
 

                       Mitch O’Neill D.D. #24 

Knights of Columbus Family week is August 7-13.  Over my 20+ years as a knight, I have 
had the opportunity to watch many young men and women grow up and learn to serve 
others as their parents have brought them to Knights events. Our Supreme Knight Carl 
Anderson said "Today, the Knights of Columbus is providentially positioned to play a 
key role in the new alliance between the Church and the family called for by Pope 
Francis … What is necessary now is our greater involvement in the renewal of parish 

and family life." 

  
Lexington St Ann 2040 is hosting an Admissions (First) Degree on August 13 at 5 PM in their parish center. 
Please contact Mitch O'Neill at 308-440-3330 if you have any candidates, so we will have enough 
candidate kits available. Membership is what drives the vitality of the Council. New members bring new 
ideas, and new energy to the council. 
  
The Silver Rose, a special tribute to Our Lady of Guadalupe, Patroness of the Americas, will be in Nebraska 
from Aug 20 to Sept 17. The Silver Rose is scheduled to be in our area on these dates: 8-24 Lexington St 
Anns; 8-25 Minden St Johns; 8-26 Hastings St Cecilia; 8-27 Grand Island Resurrection; and 8-28 Grand 
Island Blessed Sacrament.  I encourage each knight to attend a ceremony in your area. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24 
Phone: (308) 440-3330     Email: dd24@nebraskakofc.org  

 

mailto:dd24@nebraskakofc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

Aug Bingo Workers 
                          Chairman: Jim Fischback  Seller: Jim Fischback Caller: Gary Little 
Stan Banks, Jamie Becker, Terry Bryson, Jeremy Chizek, Dewayne Gohl, Joe        
Mc Tygue, Tom Meyer, Kelly Moes, Emory Pankas, Orville Schuster and Greg 
Vanderbeek 

Notice! 

Feb. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Aug. Council 

meeting. 
  

 

 

 

 

. 

 

Council Officers - 2017 –2018 

Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Deputy Grand Knight – Andy Donvavan 
Recorder – Dan Arens  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden – Denny Behlmann 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – John Lakey 
Outside Guard – Paul Oberbrockling 
Lecturer-  Tony Wathan 
Trustee 1 year – James Hausmann 
Trustee 2 year – Dave Bonk 
Trustee 3 year – Cliff Jarecke 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

6:30p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

Sept. Bingo Workers 
Chairman: Ron Svacine  Seller: Sam Reinke Caller: Jeff Girard 

Ed Berglund, James Burglund, Robert Buettner,  Gary Gould, Douglas Homes, Gorden Johnson, 
Pat Kisler, Mick Konz, Eugene Liebig, Mark McBride, Mick Metzger, William Meyer, Brian Rodine, 
Eugene Svec, Charles Troia and Larry Voet  

Notice! 

Mar. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Sept. Council 

meeting. 

 

 

 



Knight of the Month 

                       Mike Coughlin 
Mike Coughlin joined the Knights of Columbus Sept. of 1988.  Mike retired 

from N.P.P.D.  Sense his retirement he has become more active with the K 

of C by working bingo, fish fries and several other activities.  

We are happy to have Mike as an active member and this is why he was 

nominated as this month’s Knight of the Month.    

 

 

  

Family of the Month 

Brian and Jane Moody 
Brian and Jane Moody have been nominated as Aug. family of 

the month.  Brian joined the Knights of Columbus Oct. of 2011.  

Brian has been very active with the Knight as working bingo as 

a seller, and helping out with fish fries.  Brian works a Good 

Sam Hospital and volunteers with Rowe Sanctuary, 

Jane has served as chairman for the committee that set up all the meetings so the people could 

see what changes were going to be done at the renovation of St. James.   

Brian and Jane serve as greeters and this is why they have been nominated this month’s Family 

of the Month. 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

 

 

Donations: 

 

St. James Council #1728 has raised over $56,000 for the period January 1, 2017 thru 

June 30, 2017. $25,000 of this has been distributed for the same period for charitable 

purposes.  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4th Degree News 
Sir Knights, 

 

As your new Faithful Navigator, our Fall meetings are fast approaching. 

 

We want everyone to mark September 14th on their calendars @ 7:30 P.M. at the 

Hall. 

 

Because we have lost some members due to unforeseen circumstances, I encourage 

everyone to look for one new member. 

 

See you soon 

 

FN Denny Behlmann 

drbehlmann@charter.net 
 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Denny Behlmann 

 Faithful Captain:  David Stubbs 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Jim Bogner 

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Dan Glatter  

 Trustee 2 years: Jim Dubas 

 Trustee 1 year: Cliff Jarecke 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

 Commander of Color Corps: Sam 

Reinke 
 

  

 



 

   Field Agents Message                       
<Michael Scholz,FICF             John Vanderbeek, FICF> 

308-991-6157                                 308-216-0532 

 Michael.scholz@kofc.org           john.vanderbeek@kofc.org 
                                      Serving Last Named A-K              Serving Last Named L-Z     

Brother Knights 

Protecting Widows MESSAGE – A Founding Goal As a member of this council, you 

know how important spouses can be to the charitable works of the Order. If 

you’re married, your wife is probably involved in a few of the many events that 

happen each fraternal year. This support adds great value and impact to what a 

council can achieve. 

 When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael J. McGivney and the other 

brave men were setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially wives and 

children. Today, we remain committed to this mission by offering insurance 

products and fraternal benefits designed with that goal in mind. One specific 

policy rider that you may not know about is called Spousal Waiver of Premium. 

This rider is unique to the Knights of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows.  

This rider is available on most permanent and Discoverer plans purchased at 

standard rates by a member and his wife on the same day. When both spouses 

apply, the rider provides for waiver of premiums on the spouse’s contract in the 

event of the insured’s death. Best of all, for members and spouses ages 18 to 60, 

this waiver can be added for no charge. The rider stays in effect until the spouse 

attains age 65 or certain other triggering events occur. 

Our products are designed with your needs and budget in mind. With a solid 

portfolio of life insurance, long-term care, disability income and retirement 

products, the Knights of Columbus can help you meet all of your financial goals. 

To learn more about these solutions, contact me today. 

 Michael Scholz,FICF  

308-991-6157 

 michael.scholz@kofc.org 
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  The Female Pope: Joan (855-?) 
The legend of Pope Joan, which has circulated in 
literature for more than 1,000 years, holds that for a 
period in the mid-ninth century, the chair of Peter was 
actually held by a woman. As the story goes, Joan 
was a gifted scholar and scientist who managed to 
crack the glass ceiling of the Catholic church by 
concealing her identity under draping clerical robes. 
As legend tells it, the charade wore thin when Joan, 
in the process of climbing on her horse for a 
procession, abruptly gave birth to a son. Some 
skeptics argue that the story of Pope Joan developed 
from simple misreading of medieval manuscripts, in 
which the name Joannus was often shortened to 
Joan. The Vatican holds that there has never been a 
female pope. 

 

 

                                         

                                                                     

 

              Pope John Paul II (1978-) 
                                                                                
Pope John Paul II is the most traveled 
Pope in history, and has greaty expanded 
the global reach of Catholicism. He is an 
outspoken advocate of human rights, but 
his critics argue that his policies overlook 
the rights of women and homosexuals. In 
addition to renewing the ban on women 
priests and gay marriage, he released 
Evangelium vitae, which condemns 
abortion. 

 

 

 



 

Sick or in Distress 
 

Starting this month this page will be used for the people who are sick or in 

destressed.  If you have a member of your family or a friend who needs some 

prayers, email me and a little detail and I will post it here.  

 

Please pray for BK Herb Compton as he is still waiting on a diagnosis. 

Steve Coram GK of P.O.P. 

 

Prayers are needed for the family of Jeni Richter, wife of BK Jim Richter.  

She came home from the Omaha hospital.  On Aug. 11 Jeni passed away 

at her home.  

 

Please pray for former member of St. James council Dave Glatter.  Dave 

was involved in an ATV accident.  He has lost a part of his leg so he will 

need your prayers for some time.  Dave is a brother of Grand Knight Mark 

Glatter.  



 

knights of Columbus  

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc1728.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

              We need your help.   

We are updating the bingo worker list.  We have guys that are un-

able to work anymore, have moved away or have died on the list.  

It is a time for an update. 

    We had a week that only 2 guys showed up to help.   

If the month that you are on isn’t working for you give me a call 

and I can move you. 

Send me an e-mail at krnystop@charter.net or call me at            

308-440-8712 

 

 

 

     

 

Hall Rentals  

                  Is there wedding coming up in your family?  

    Maybe a Family reunion or a Birthday Party   

    

  

                For More information 

  Call the Knights of Columbus Hall,   

 Leave a message and someone will get back to you. 

          308-237-4255 

   
 

 

mailto:krnystop@charter.net
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